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Boyd County Board of Education Special Board Meeting

May 23, 2022 6:00 PM

District Office Annex 

1100 Bob McCullough Drive 

Ashland, KY  41102

Attendance Taken at 6:00 PM: 

Present Board Members:   

Ms. Linda Day 

Ms. Tammy Pruitt 

Mrs. Mindy Stanley 

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr 

Mrs. Lisa Wallin 

1. The Boyd County Board of Education met in Special session Monday, May 23, 2022, 6:00pm at the District Office Annex, 1100 Bob McCullough Drive, Ashland, Kentucky.  

The purpose of this meeting was to review and discuss the working budget for the 2022-2023 school year as presented by Scott Burchett, District Finance Director and Superintendent Bill Boblett, along with any other specifics related to the budget.  

2. Called Meeting to Order at 6:00PM  

3. Pledge to the United States Flag  

4. Reading of the Board Goals  

"All students will be active self-motivated life-long learners."

"All students will graduate and demonstrate the skills and the knowledge to support productive citizenship." 

5. Adoption of the Agenda  

Order #00174 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Mrs. Lisa Wallin and a second by Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

Mrs. Lisa Wallin          Yes

6. Dialogue  

6.1. Presentation of the working budget for the 2022-2023 school year, Scott Burchett, Finance Director

Bill Boblett, Superintendent   

Discussion: 

Mr. Boblett gave a handout and noted some of the budget items may or may not take place due to staffing.  Security - He spoke of continuing the School Resource Officers through the Boyd County Sheriff's department, one at Ponderosa, Summit, middle school, high school.  We need that additional fourth SRO, if Bobby Jack can find someone.  That one would be assigned to Cannonsburg.  Changing camera recording devices from DVR to NVR at a cost of $65,000.  Upgrading and installing ten new cameras through various schools at a cost of $10,000. and continuing with the bus navigation/tracking software.  He noted there were some hiccups in the system this year but want to continue this for parents.  Cheryl will set up Remind codes for each bus and this will be beneficial. Health - He wants to continue the employment of the seven health services assistant to provide medication, COVID symptom isolation and health care needs of students. Instruction - He talked about initially discussing a 3% raise for employees but is asking for a 5% increase due to inflation.  Rising cost of groceries and gasoline at this time.  For the direct service to students, continue employment of the four Reading Recovery teachers, four district-wide Math Interventionists, one CTE teacher at BCHS/BCCTEC and one CTE teacher at BCMS.  He suggested a stipend for BCHS/BCMS band department for instructional needs at $15,000, to include piano specifically. Maintenance - paving gravel lots at Catlettsburg and Summit Elementary, hot water heater replacement at BCHS, roof replacement at the maintenance shop, heater/boiler replacement at Ponderosa, gutter replacement at Catlettsburg, backup generator at Central Office and remodel project at The Annex for the Special Ed Department. Other items considered for 2022-2023/2023-2024 window replacement at Catlettsburg and upgrade the HVAC system at Catlettsburg, possibly using ESSER funding for energy efficiency. He stated a 4% increase in tax revenue will generate about $300,000 per year and it's necessary.  He advised this hasn't been done in two years. He advised Scott will talk about projected student attendance.  He referred them to the table on page two, proposed assessed value at $150,000 home would be a $10.50-$30 increase per year on your property taxes.  He stated we are looking at a 200 student loss from 2018-19 enrollment to now.  He said some are home schooled and some are to other districts.  He said when you look at 200 students times $4,200 per student ADA that is a $840,000 loss to the SEEK funding. Mr. Burchett stated he never wants to raise taxes but it is needed right now. He discussed SEEK funding being based on 2018-19 ADA but this will be the last year for this.  He advised the tax rate will be set in late August. He advised some classified pay scales were moved up to $11 per hour to help keep employees.  Bob Higginbotham cannot keep custodians and this will give some a much higher increase than just the 5% raise. He spoke of bonding potential and General Fund, construction at the vocation school and talked about how this new facility will draw students.  For instance, getting their welding certification and getting a job right out of high school. He stated the 4% property tax is not only to pay for salary increases but to offset SEEK funding and other items. The projected end-of-year General Fund balance FY 2022 is $4,500,000.He advised we have not received the motor vehicle tax we normally receive from the state yet.  We usually receive this by the end of May. Mr. Boblett asked the Board to consider the 4% tax increase and the 5% pay raise for employees. 

7. Reports/Communications  

7.1. 2022-2023 Working Budget  

8. Focus of Business/Topics for Next Meeting  

8.1. Regular Board meeting, Tuesday, May 24, 2022, 7:30pm (NOTE: Time change)  

9. Adjourned at 7:10PM  

Order #00175 - Motion Passed:   Adjournment passed with a motion by Mrs. Lisa Wallin and a second by Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

Mrs. Lisa Wallin          Yes

_____________________________________
______________________________________

Linda Day, Chairperson



William L. Boblett, Jr.,Superintendent
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